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ADDENDUM NO. 4 - ATTACHMENT A 
 
 

INFORMATION ON OPTICAL GROUND WIRE (COMMUNICATION CABLE/WIRE) 
ON THE IID TRANSMISSION POWER LINE AT DOGWOOD BRIDGE  
 
Imperial Irrigation District (IID) Power, the local power utility company operates an existing 
Transmission Power Line along the east side of the Dogwood Bridge. IID Power is to relocate 
the existing 92 KV and 12.5 KV Transmission Power Line (shoe fly along east side) for 
facilitating construction of new bridge at Dogwood Road over the Central Main Canal.  
 
It is noted that the communication cable/wire called the optical ground wire (OPGW) located 
on the uppermost position of the Transmission Power Line is to remain in place during 
construction of new bridge. The OPGW is not to be relocated along the Shoe Fly Transmission 
Line. The diameter of OPGW is 0.528 inches. The OPGW serves two purposes, it is placed in 
the topmost position of a transmission line where it “shields” the conductors from lightning; 
and provides a telecommunications path for internal communications. This wire is not 
energized. 
 
See attached Exhibit 1 providing the current height of the OPGW from the existing ground 
level, prior to the relocation of the Transmission Power Line.  
 
Exhibit 2 shows the position/orientation of the OPGW on completion of relocation of the 
Transmission Power Line. The new power poles installed at each end of the Shoe Fly 
Transmission Line are to be 80 feet in height instead of existing 70 feet power pole height.  
 
Per the estimate provided by IID Power, the clearance of the OPGW from existing ground 
level is about 61-feet at mid-span between the two 80 feet power poles (No. 2 and No. 8, see 
Exhibit 2) with a span of 290 feet. Note this clearance is an estimate provided for bidding 
purposes only. The actual sag will be calculated once the Shoe Fly Transmission Line is in 
place. Subsequently the accurate measurement of the clearance to ground from OPGW will 
be calculated and provided to the successful bidder. The successful bidder is to verify the real 
clearance to the OPGW prior to commencing piling operations.  
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Exhibit 3 provides the location of the OPGW along the Bridge at Dogwood Road.  
 
IID Power is currently working (started week of March 28) on the Shoe Fly Transmission 
Power Line relocation at the Dogwood Bridge. IID Power is scheduled to be completed the 
week of May 23. 
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